TRAFFIC SAFETY MEETING January 9, 2024

The Traffic Safety Commission met in person at 3315 Ridge Road, Highland Police Dept. Chief Potesta called the meeting to order at 8:05 A.M.

Roll Call: Mark Knesek, Public Works Director

Mike Pipta, Fire Chief Tom Black, Councilman John Banasiak, Commander Steve Jurczak, Police Commission

Guests: Ms. Christine Davis, Warren School Principal

Mr. Rick Hoffman, SRO

Derek Schneider, Nies Engineering

After suggestions regarding the request for a stop sign at 100th & 4th Place in front of Warren Elementary School were discussed, a motion was made by Commander John Banasiak and seconded by Public Works Director Mark Knesek, with the Traffic Commission concurring to advertise for a paid Crossing Guard and to have additional signage added to the back of the current posted signage (WB) noting the pedestrian/school crossing, along with weather permitting (Spring) the expansion of the yellow, no parking area, in front of the school on 100th Street.

Additional item:

Commander Banasiak had received complaints for the intersections at 5th/Ridge and Ridge/Prairie for the accessibility to push buttons to activate the crossings for wheelchair bound individuals. Public Works Director Mark Knesek advised they would be able to add concrete pads with extension arms for this pupose.

With no further the meeting adjourned at 8:25 am.